
VENTURA COLLEGE
Minutes of the Professional Development Advisory
Date: Monday, September 26, 2016
Present:  Kammy Algiers, Kristin Clark, Philip Clinton, Eileen Crump, Tania DeClerck, Joe Esquivel, Gig Fiumerodo, Jennifer Garcia, Bill Hart, Dan Kumpf, Matthew Moore, Lynn Wright.
Recorder:  Dora Hartman
Absent:  David Bransky, Helen Galindo, Jennifer Garner, Michelle Millea, Sharon Oxford, Maria Reyes Sanchez, Chief Sidnam, Ryan Petitfils.
	Agenda Item


	Summary of Discussion
	Action (If Required)
	Completion Timeline
	Assigned to:

	Call to order
	The meeting was called to order at 2:05 pm.
	none
	
	

	Welcome
	Dan called the meeting to order.
	none
	
	

	Approval of previous Meeting Minutes
	J. Garcia moved to approve the August 2016 meeting minutes and P. Clinton seconded the motion.
	The August 2016 meeting minutes were approved.
	
	

	Review of Fall 2016 Workshops
	E. Crump provided a list of the upcoming workshops through the Professional Development.
P. Clinton would like to send weekly reminders of flex activities to faculty.  
	Contact A. Kolesnik to forward weekly flex activities reminder.
	
	Philip

	Professional Development grant opportunity
Professional Development grant opportunity, continued
	B. Hart reported that there Aspen foundation working with the Bill and Melinda Gates Foundation is offering grants of $630,000 for a five year period.  The applications are due at the end of October.  That grant could address four areas: advising, online education, basic skills and transferable rate. He is working on the budget and requested ideas about curriculum. Bill added that this grant could also address program management, data analysis and professional development – hiring consultants if applicable and faculty release time.
Bill is working on another grant proposal that is due Thursday, September 29, 2016. The grant focus is leadership for administrators, faculty and classified staff. This is a $50,000 grant, which could cover the first year of activities, but allocations would have to be made for sustainability. 
Suggestions were made to leverage with Basic Skills and Alas.
	Send ideas about curriculum for grant the Aspen Foundation proposal to Bill.

	
	All


	Teaching and Learning Cooperative

	There is link added to the Professional Development website, which is Faculty Academy.  K. Algiers has been uploading videos of activities for classroom engagement.

Kammy announced that the last hour of Faculty Academy, 1:30-2:45pm, is open to anyone who wants to participate sharing teaching ideas with others. They meet in MCW-208.  She indicted that Faculty Academy may not be happening next semester; therefore, it will be delayed for a whole year.
	
	
	

	Diversity in Culture Group
	MT Fiumerodo (Gigi) met with Gwen Lewis-Huddleston regarding the Diversity in Culture Committee.  Gwen expressed her interested in being in a consulting capacity to the committee. 
	
	
	

	Diversity in Culture Festival
	This agenda item was combined with the previous one.  The discussion included the possibility of:

· linking classes to events

· having a plan for the spring

· showcasing programs that don’t get the spotlight
Gigi and Philip will be the contact committee members for this event.  
	Reach out to new faculty and invite Chief to participate 

	
	Philip

	Professional Development Program Review
	D. Kumpf presented a list of initiatives for 2015-2016 for Professional Development, which were not funded.  He indicated that the ones not funded last year can be resubmitted this year for program Review.  They are due 10/9/16.
E. Crump requested to keep the .2 release request for classified staff to be a co-chair of the PD committee.

P. Clinton requested to keep the request for faculty release .4 (.2 for PD and .2 for SITE)
	Please send request for program review by October 6, 2016
	
	Everyone

	Cultural Responsive Training
	T. De Clerck reported that she’ll attend a Cultural Responsive Training at LA Valley with new faculty.  She invited faculty and members of the Equity Committee to register for this training at 3CSN.  She suggested that maybe an invitation will be extended to faculty who participated last year in this training; to showcase what they are doing in their district.
	
	
	

	How to recognize Gwen for the PD work
	There were a couple of suggestions as to how to show Gwen appreciation for her work in the PD committee.  One of them was to offer her a plaque and another to offer a gift certificate
	Bring suggestions for a SPA certificate to next meeting
	
	All

	Other
	Matthew Moore indicated that there will be Web enhanced workshops in the Fall
	
	
	

	Next Meeting
	October 24, 2016
	
	
	



